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Hanley Fall Supper 
Sponsored by the Hanley United 

Church 
@ the Hanley Hall 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 16 
5-7:30 p.m. 
Adults $15 

10 & under $10 
5 & under $Free 

Everyone Welcome! 

The United Church 
Monday Lunches 
Starting up again 
Mon. November 2 

Until 
Mon. February 29 

11 a.m.—1 p.m. 
@ the Clubroom 

The October birth flowers are: 
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Opal - 

The October birthstones are: 

October 
- Marigold 

Calendula - 

A number of houses within the com-
munity still do not have numbers on 
them. In the event of an emergency, 
emergency services will be unable to 
find your location without the num-
bering. Please post some type of 
numbers in a visible location.  
Thanks :) 
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HANLEY COMPOSITE SCHOOL 
 

Spare bus drivers urgently needed!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

. 
 
 
 
 

 
For Sale 

 
Saber Football Clothing 
 

New items — Russell sweatshirts -$40 
     — Team scarves -$20 
Game-worn black ($40) & red jerseys ($20)  
Hats (flat brim) - $25  
Long red game socks - $10  
Out of circulation helmets (for display only) - $20  
1 Grey zip up hoodie (XXXL) - $40  
Assorted practice jerseys and other clothing - $10 Available in size small to XXL  
 
If interested, see Mr. Anderson 

HANLEY CENTENNIAL COMMUNITY CENTRE 

 Book now for your event to make sure you get the date you want. Bookings will be taken at the Hanley 
Town Office @ (306) 544-2223 or email townoffice@townofhanley.ca.  

 Please remember when you have booked the hall/clubroom/kitchen that clean-up rules are posted on the 
kitchen cupboard along with how to manage the dishwasher! The caretaker is only for daily touch-ups not the 
thorough cleanings that have been required following some functions. 

 If you are attending a function, including curling bonspiels or evenings, please monitor your children. 
We have had quite the expense with plugged toilets and rolls of toilet paper needlessly unrolled in the washrooms. 

 The Centennial Committee applied for and were successful in being granted $15,000 in matching fund-
ing through the Canada 150 Fund. The committee applied for a new security door, lighting throughout the build-
ing, a new ladies washroom door and a new vanity/cupboards/sink in the treatment room in the Health Office (aka 
Chiro Office). 

mailto:townoffice@townofhanley.ca
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Do you have anything to sell, giveaway, wanted, or a special thank you to that special person who 
deserves recognition, place your bouquet for next issue by email 
or drop off at Town Office or call Dory at (306) 544

OCTOBER 2015 BIZZAR AND UNIQUE HOLIDAYS  
x Adopt a Shelter Dog Month 
x American Pharmacist Month 
x Apple Jack Month 
x Awareness Month 
x Breast Cancer Awareness Month 
x Clergy Appreciation Month 
x Computer Learning Month 
x Cookie Month 
x Domestic Violence Awareness Month 

x National Pizza Month 
x National Vegetarian Month 
x National Popcorn Popping Month 
x Sarcastic Month 
x Seafood Month 
x Eat Country Ham Month 
x International Drum Month 
x Lupus Awareness Month 
x National Diabetes Month 

CEMETERY COMMITTEE 
 The cemetery gate was welded and painted this summer and the town foreman continues to keep the grass 
mowed and whipper snipped. 
 A maintenance day is tentatively planned for Thursday, October 8th, starting at 4:00 pm.  Several full grave 
covers will be removed and leveled with dirt.  Bushes will be trimmed and low spots will be dirt filled.  If you are 
able to help, please bring whipper snippers, rakes, shovels, hedge trimmers.  Watch for posters. 
 Many of the full grave covers are deteriorating.  For this reason, ease of maintenance and future intern-
ments, we would like to work toward removing these covers.  If there is a cover on your loved one’s grave, please 
email the town office at townoffice@townofhanley.ca or contact one of the cemetery committee, telling us whether 
you give permission to remove it. 
 Donations to the cemetery are tax deductible and can be made at the Hanley Town Office. 
 If you have questions or concerns, please contact one of the cemetery committee:  Cathy Thall 
(dthall@sasktel.net), Sylvia Kroeger (544-2884), Joyce Armstrong (544-2581 or j.armstrong@sasktel.net) 

HANLEY SENIOR CITIZENS 

FOREVER IN MOTION PRESENTATION 
 
Forever ... in motion Recreation Therapist , Kimberly Willison, from the Royal University Hospital came to the Senior Centre 
to provide a presentation to us on Tuesday September 22 in the afternoon. Kimberly's presentation centered around A Physi-
cal  Activity Program for Older Adults (50+) and she provided a very informative session to more than 20 attendees. 
Forever ... in motion has training programs which promote active living for seniors which our own Jean Reeves and Sylvia 
Unrau will complete Friday September 25th. We are looking forward to seeing what they bring back to our seniors group to 
try out! 
 
NATIONAL SENIORS DAY & APPRECIATION SUPPER 
 
Thursday October 1st saw a wonderful celebration at the Hanley Senior Centre. The October 1st National Seniors Citizen Day 
to recognize all Canadian seniors was proclaimed in Hanley by Councilor Giselle Hanson. The afternoon was also 
Hanley's  Seniors Week in Saskatchewan  event which was proclaimed from September 28th to October 4th by the Minister of 
Health Dustin Duncan. 
An appreciation program along with supper was held for long serving past & remaining executive members of the Hanley 
Seniors Citizens Board of Directors, as well as all directors, volunteers and participants in the community that have sustained 
the club so wonderfully over its 43 years. 
The long serving past executive recognized were Fern Beaumont, Fern Haight, Jean Reeves, Joyce Harris, Arlene Holland and 
Velma Grindheim. The past executive no long with us recognized were Mel Libke, Ethel Holmgren, Catherine Suttie, Herbert 
Wilson, Ina Miller, Raymond Loe, Bernice Lawerence, Darlene Walker, Henry Harder, John Reeves and Muriel Harbor. 
More than 40 people attended the appreciation program and the delicious lasagna supper that followed. Thank to everyone 
that contributed and worked to ensure a memorable afternoon and evening took place! 

mailto:bouquetkorner@townofhanley.ca
mailto:townoffice@townofhanley.ca
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Hanley Lutheran Church 
 Box 296  

 Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 
 

Pastor Kristin Soveran  - soveran@sasktel.net 
(306) 361-8545 

 
Sunday Worship & Sunday School:  10:00 a.m. 

Communion: 1st Sunday of the month 
 

Contact person: Sylvia Unrau (306) 544-7550 

 
Hanley Mennonite Church 
 15 kilometers west of Hanley 

 - Pastor Gary Peters 
 (306) 544-2633 

Sunday School for all ages:  10:00 a.m.  
Church Service:  11:00 a.m. 

 
 

LOCAL CHURCHES, Tops, Hanley     
Legion, Child Health Clinic 

Hanley United Church 
 Box 219  

Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 
Rev. Andrew Appledore 
aappledore@gmail.com 

 (306) 544-2822  (Thursday, Friday) 
 (306) 956-3228  (Home) 

 
Sunday Worship : 9:30 a.m. 

 The Hanley Community Choir begins it's 5th season 
in fall. Practices will take place on Tuesdays this year at the 

Lutheran Church beginning September 15th. We practice from 
7:30 - 9:00 p.m. 

 
New members welcome!  

 
For more information, call Kathryn Peters at 306-544-7735.  

Hanley TOPS   
Does your scale say HELP ? 
We have the secret with our  

 supportive weight loss group. 
 

 Wednesday evenings at the  
United Church in Hanley. 

 
 Weigh in at 6:00pm 
 Meeting at 6:30pm 

 
 If you change nothing, nothing can change. 

 Call Linda today (306) 544-2264 

Reduce, Relax, Rejuvenate 

At TOPS 

Morning Meeting 

311 Walter Scott Street 

Each Wednesday at 9:30 a.m. 

Contact: Connie @ (306) 544-2756 or Elsie @ (306) 544-2293 

Everyone Welcome! Hanley Legion 
Meet 1st Wednesday of each month 

September to June @ 8:00 p.m. 
At the Club Room in Centennial Building . . . 

 
Anyone interested please call: 

▪ Gary Hanson @ (306) 544-2634 
▪ Gordon McGregor @ (306) 544-2988 

New Members Always Welcome 
 

New Members Always Welcome! 

Hanley Child Health Clinic 
 

Child Health Clinic located at the Community Centre on Lin-
coln Street 

Held the 2nd Tuesday of the month 
Clinic hours: 10:30-2:15 

For appointment call our New Number: 1-855-613-8216 (Toll 
Free) 

or 1-306-655-4730 
 

FYI: The Hanley Child Health Clinic will not be open for 
the month of August but will resume regular days/hours the 

2nd Tuesday in September. 

mailto:aappledore@gmail.com
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CLUB 52 WINNERS 

Aug. 12/15      $52      27    Robyn Libke 

Aug. 19/15      $52      87    Kevin McCormick 

Aug. 26/15      $104    130  Lorne Kroeger 

Sept. 2/15        $52      29    Arlene Holland 

Sept. 9/15        $52      32    Curtis & Cindy  
    Prosofsky 

Sept. 16/15      $52      41     Martin & Donna          
     Bohrson 

Sept. 23/15      $52      94     Larry & Marlene  
     Simonsen 

Sept. 29/15      $104    25     Glen & Rose     
     Haight 

  

 

 

 

Lodge #153   Hanley, SK 

Regular Meetings Every 3rd Monday of Each Month 

New members welcome! 

Info contact: Wade Sira 544-7980 or  

Henry Peters 492-4609 

Bookings: Vicki McCormick 544-2554 

TRANSFER STATION HOURS 
Summer hours are:  

Tuesdays and Thursdays 5 p.m. to 9 p.m. and  

Saturdays 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Winter hours start October 17 

Saturdays—10 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

A Brand New Day 
When you awaken in the morning 

And see the brightness of the morning sun, 
Lock the door on yesterday 

And throw away the key. 
For God has given you a brand new day, 

Another day of love and laughter. 
Seize each moment before it flies away, 

For sweeter than the fragrant flower is each precious 
golden hour. 

Make today your best day, 
The power is yours alone. 

Make today the happiest and the best you’ve ever known. 
Yesterday is gone, as in a dream, 
Tomorrow is a vision still unseen. 

Today is yours to live, 
Its treasures you can use. 
It can be your best day, 
It’s up to you to choose! 

~Author Unknown~ 

Libra 

HANLEY BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM 
Email hanleybaprogram@gmail.com or call Molly at  

306-715-6162 for more info. 
To hold a full/part-time spot a $50 deposit is required. 

Drop in’s are always welcome! 

HANLEY YOGA CLASSES 
Mondays at 7:30pm 

beginning Nov.2, 2015 
at Hanley Lutheran Church 

  
For more information, contact Amy at: 
544-2633 or amyfrieda@hotmail.com 

www.AmyPeters.wix.com/yoga-outdoors-fitness 

mailto:hanleybaprogram@gmail.com
mailto:amyfrieda@hotmail.com
http://www.AmyPeters.wix.com/yoga-outdoors-fitness
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FIRE PROTECTION 

MODERN HOUSES BURN FASTER 

Research over three decades has shown that modern homes may be making house fires more deadly than ever before. 

Newer homes and furnishings are made with more synthetics which make fires ignite and burn faster. They also re-
lease more toxic gases when burned. Most fire victims die from smoke or toxic gases and not from actual burns. Dead-
ly conditions are reached much more quickly now than in the 1970s when more natural materials were used in home 
and furnishings. 

Over thirty years ago, an important study conducted tests in actual homes with sizes and floor plans, furniture and 
items, and smoke alarms on the market. That report concluded smoke alarms generally provided the necessary escape 
time for different fire types and locations. This research led to the popular use of smoke alarms in residential settings. 

A more recent 2005 study found a troubling difference with the previous investigation. The amount of safe escape time 
was consistently shorter and the fire growth rates were faster. It is thought that synthetic materials currently found in 
homes contributed to this change. The study concluded that because fires could be more aggressive, the time needed to 
escape home fires has been reduced from approximately 17 minutes to as little as three minutes. 

This gives less time for occupants to escape a fire and is shorter than the seven minute response time target for fire 
services. This disparity can mean the difference between life and death. 

In May 2008, Alberta Municipal Affairs launched a public education and awareness campaign to make citizens aware 
of the three-minute window of safety in a house fire and the seven minute fire services response time. In rural areas 
served by volunteer fire departments, the response times can be expected to be longer than the seven minutes expected 
of career fire departments. The public is encouraged to plan for a three-minute evacuation in case of a fire. 

The campaign serves as a reminder of our personal responsibility for fire safety: the prevention of fires in the first 
place; the detection of smoke and fire with working smoke alarms as a second line of defense; and evacuation to safety 
by having a well-rehearsed fire escape plan as the third and most important action. We urge you to visit this unique, 
interactive website at www.3minutedrill.alberta.ca This site contains easily understood fire prevention and safety tips 
using a model house in cross-section. In addition, it provides smoke alarm and escape planning information. 

HANLEY FIRE DEPARTMENT 

The Councils for the RM of Rosedale and Town of Hanley are considering re-organizing how the Fire Board 
is administered. Watch in the upcoming Hermes for more updates. 

Remember, you can help support the Hanley Rosedale Fire Department through donations and the 50/50    
lottery. 

The community is saddened by the passing of our Fire Chief, Darren Grindheim. 

Darren was an enthusiastic volunteer who, along with the volunteer firefighters, has 
been raising funds for extra equipment and a new Fire Hall. Les Kroeger has 
stepped back in as an interim Fire Chief to ensure continuous coverage and Shawn 
McCormick has been helping with project management for the construction of the    
new Fire Hall. 

http://www.fiprecan.ca/modern-homes-burn-faster/
http://www.3minutedrill.alberta.ca/
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BOUQUET KORNER…by Dory Smith 
 
 

i In error last edition, the Thank You All was sent 
from Carol.  The following is the ‘Thank You’ reprint-
ed again. 
 
i I am sending you all a big bouquet and a huge 
thank you for all your prayers.  Your help, deliveries 
and support, care, repairs, and flowers, for the rides 

during my six weeks while I was in the hospital. I thank God for each and every one of 
you:  Bentley and Raylene, Aubrey and Melissa, Paster Paul, Don and Joan, Lynn, Doro-
thy, Dave and Rick, Bonnie and Jim, Sue and Philip, Paul, Dale, Darice, Kathy, Mark 
and Merv, and anyone else I may have missed.  
 

i Big Bouquet to all the Health Nurses from Hanley, Kenaston, and Saskatoon area, you 
all are Angels, I received the most professional care and treatment with concern. I speak 
for others   who were pleased and big thank you for helping us all after surgery and other 
medical issues.  Dory 
 

i A heart full thank you to the Community of Hanley for supporting us through prayers, 
cards of encouragement, gifts of food and visits after the loss of our son Robyn.  We 
miss him so much. Thank you for your donations towards the trust fund.  Your actions 
are greatly appreciated.  Hank and Marlies Patkau 
 

i Do you enjoy bingo? The first Thursday of each month at 2:00 pm is held at the Seniors 
Hall, cards are only 2/ $ 5.00 plus free lunch served after; join us for fun and laughs. 
Bouquet to Hazel and Arlene and to all who put their time in to make this a fun event.   
 

i Mark your calendar for the Hanley Fall Supper October 16/15 from 5pm – 7:30 pm, why 
cook tonight come enjoy the fantastic full course meal. Held at the Hanley Community 
Centre. 
 

i Tops – Take Off Pounds Sensibly  invites you to our Open House on Wednesday Nov. 
4/15 @6:30 Hanley United Church: Topic  Heart function and success stories .Does your 
scale say HELP? Get the support you need to lose weight!  REAL PEOPLE. REAL 
WEIGHT LOSS. Contact: Carin 306-492-3032  cbfitzpatrick@telus.net  or Linda 306 
544-2264 
 

i Peggy McPhee, now living in Vernon BC, says HELLO to all her friends in Hanley.                                              

Cathy’s Grocery Store—306-544-3033 

mailto:cbfitzpatrick@telus.net
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CLASSIFIED MIXTURE 

 
i For Sale - Antique China Cabinet almost mint condition only $250.00  -Shane 587 - 337-

6926 
i Need a babysitter? Then call Sydney or Kierra at 544-2403 reliable, Red Cross babysitting 

course taken.  
i Wanted- small deep freezer in good working order, reasonably priced, 544-2560 
i House for rent in Hanley@308 Washington Ave. 3 br. 750 sq. feet, garage and large 

fenced lot, includes stove, fridge, washer and dryer. Rent 900.00 plus utilities. Small pet 
may be considered,   Available immediately. Call  544-2820 

 
YOUR HEALTH IS YOUR WEALTH 

 
Zeal explosion to better Health! 

Introducing - Tamarah Mazer-Olsen, from Alberta, M.D Naturopathies & Master Herbalist 
with over 30+ years’ experience.  Trained in Europe, Asia, India and Africa.  

*Coming to Hanley! 
*Speaking on “Nutrition Shall Be Your Medicine” 

*Vibration frequency therapy 
*Herbal remedies and prevention 

*Microbes 
*Bacteria’s 

*Virus’s 
*Parasites 

 
‘ACID IMBALANCES ARE THE BASE FOR ALL DISEASES OF MANKIND’ 
Join us for this free seminar with door prizes!    Learn how to heal your body. 

Date: Tuesday October 13/15  -  Time: 6:30 -9:00 pm.  @ The Club Room Community 
Centre 

*Private bookings available* 

Urban Poling/Nordic Walking Workshop 
Will take place on Tuesday, October 13 at 1:00 p.m. at the Seniors Center. 

A benefit of walking with poles is that the poles provide balance and stability.  Also, the use of poles is very 
effective for core and upper body strengthening as well as improving posture and greatly increasing the         

intensity of your workout.  



 

 

HAN LEY HERMES V OLUME 7,  ISSUE 5  Page 9 

ANIMAL CONTROL 
Animal Control Officer’s (ACO) duties and responsibilities  
Cat & dog licenses must be obtained at the Town Office prior to Feb. 1. The ACO will review unpaid licenses after that 
date and begin enforcement of the licenses so please be a responsible pet owner and purchase your license prior to Feb. 1. 
If the ACO receives a written complaint, she will act on that written complaint; for example: animal running at large, 
continuous barking (which by definition means that during a 15 or 20 minute interval, the dog does not stop and is be-
tween the hours of 10:00 p.m. and 7:00 a.m.), accumulation of animal feces. The written complaints will more legitimate 
if accompanied with proof of an offence, for example pictures or audio or video recording. The ACO has a form by 
which a written complaint can be filed. Social media has become an excellent way for owners to be reunited with their 
pet without having to involve the ACO. Please be a responsible pet owner and don’t let your animal run at large, defecate 
on other people’s property or bark excessively. The identity of the complainant will be kept confidential to protect 
the innocent. 
In the event that an animal is turned in to the ACO or the ACO has collected a pet, she will impound the pet in a cage 
within her yard and care for that pet till such time as the owner is found and the owner has paid the impound fees and any 
fines incurred at the Town Office during regular office hours, The owner will then take the receipt to the ACO for proof 
of payment to collect their pet. If there is a seizure of animals, in violation of the Animal Control Bylaw, will be per-
formed in cooperation of the RCMP. Please be a responsible pet owner so your pet does not have to be impounded. Im-
pound fees are as follows: $25 per incident and $25 per day (in addition to the impound charge); charges and rates are 
based on a 24 hour period, 12:00 p.m. to 12:00 p.m. 
The Town has available a cat trap which can be rented for a refundable deposit of $50. Contact the Town Office for this 
service. If a cat is trapped, the ACO will deal with it as an impounded animal. 
If an animal is surrendered to the ACO, a fee will e charge to the owner in the amount of $70 plus any fee charged by the 
SSPCA. 

Town of Hanley 

50 

Hanley Hawks Initiation 6 &  
Under Hockey 

New players welcome! 
To register please contact  

Mel Loberg (306) 544-2215 

The Influenza Clinic for  
Hanley is scheduled for 

Tuesday, Nov. 3rd from 3 to 6:30 
p.m., and will be held at Hanley School,   

316 Bodeman Ave. 

Hanley Artificial Ice                  
Halloween party  

All ages 
October 31st 

Centennial Hall 
Doors open at 7:00 pm 
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FIRE PROTECTION 

Grass fires can start quickly, spread rapidly and 
burn very hot, making them especially danger-

ous.  
If you see a grass fire, report it immediately by 

dialing 911.  That will help local firefighters get 
to the scene as quickly as possible. 

 
 

To Report a CONTROLLED BURN CALL  
1-866-404-4911 

(The number is answered 24/7 - 365 days) 

EMERGENCY PREPARDNESS 
Whenever some crisis happens, there is no time heft for 
preparation. However, if you are prepared to meet crisis 
before time, you will feel more comfortable to meet the 
emergency situations. Being prepared for emergencies or 
disasters is extremely important in this ever changing 
world. It is even more crucial for disable persons or peo-
ple with special needs. The ability to successfully meet 
emergency situations is mainly dependent on prepared-
ness before occurrence of any disaster. Though, being 
prepared doesn’t mean survivability, but, it greatly en-
hances chances of your survival from any kind of trage-
dy. However, you need to have essential items with you 
to cope with disaster situations. Here are steps from the 
survival guide to help you in some emergency situation: 
Step 1: Availability of Water 
Step 2: Availability of Food 
Step 3: Arrange for Shelter 
Step 4: Emergency Equipment 
Step 5: Time Killing Items  

FARMERS ALMANAC LONG RANGE   
WEATHER FORCAST  

1ST-3RD.  RAIN FOR ALBERTA. SQUALLY 
OVER PRAIRIES.  
4TH-7TH.  FAIR ,  QUITE CHILLY,  THEN 
VERY UNSETTLED FOR ROCKIES;  SOME 
RAIN SASKATCHEWAN, MANITOBA.  
8TH-11TH.  UNSEASONABLY CHILLY 
WEATHER.  
12TH-15TH.  RAIN FOR ALBERTA AND 
PRAIRIES AT THANKSGIVING TIME.  

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH 
The Neighborhood Watch program is aimed at 
reducing crime in the community. It involves 

getting to know your neighbors and introducing 
them to the concept of Neighborhood Watch - 

that is, good neighbors working together, alert to 
the potential of crime and willing to look out for 
one another's interests. Neighbors working to-

gether through Neighborhood Watch can combat 
crime in their area in the most effective way - 

before it starts. A police officer patrolling your 
community may not recognize a stranger inside 
your yard or an unusual vehicle in your neigh-

borhood, but your neighbors would.  

Scorpio 

Hanley 4-H Beef Club               
Registration Meeting 

7:00pm, Tuesday, October 6, 2015 
Kenaston School 

Everyone Welcome! 
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HANLEY  & DISTRICT AGRICULTURAL SOCIETY 

We would like to thank everyone for their continuing support. This year’s fair was the best 
yet with almost 800 people through the gate!! 
Next year’s fair will be on June 17 and 18. 

 
We regretfully have cancelled the Princess Ball that was scheduled for October 25. We will 

hold the next one in the fall of 2016. 
 

Here is a summary of donations the Ag Society has made over the past 3 years: 
 

2015 - $9600 
Hanley Fire Hall    $2000 
Hanley Arena    $2000 
Hanley Curling Rink   $2000 
Hanley Artificial Ice Committee  $2000 
Hanley Campground (gravel)    $900 
Hanley Preschool      $500 
Hanley Seniors      $200 

 
2014 - $7810 

Hanley Centennial Hall (Fridge)  $3410 
Hanley Composite School   $2000 
Hanley Fire Hall    $1500 
Hanley Artificial Ice Committee    $900 

 
2013 - $7500 

Hanley Fire Hall    $5000 
Hanley Centennial Hall   $2500 

 
Fair Concession Booth 2016 

 
For the 2016 fair we are looking for a volunteer or a two to take over the concession booth. 

Profits would go to the fair. Responsibilities would include: 
Purchasing all groceries (list will be supplied and you will be reimbursed right away) 

Stock and organize kitchen 
Find approximately 40 volunteers and create the schedule 

Be present at the fair both Friday (5-10pm) and Saturday (11am – 5pm) to supervise 
and deal with any issues that may arise 

If we cannot find anyone to take this position by October 31 2015 we will be 
sourcing it elsewhere. 

 
Public Meeting  

Tuesday October 28 @ 7pm 
Hanley Centennial Hall 

 
We will be discussing next years fair as well as having nominations for Vice President 

and Treasurer.  
If you wish to be considered for either position on the board you must submit your 

name to the town office by October 23, 2015.  
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NOTES FROM THE TOWN 
At our August Meeting: 
More letters were sent out to community members to remind them to tidy yards after receiving a written complaint 
and through daily inspections. Please remember to keep your areas tidy for your sake and your neighbors! 
Two policies were made with created standards for water line fittings and hydrants. By having standard fittings, the 
Foreman can keep some supplies on hand for quick replacement in emergencies. 
Three unpaid custom work invoices were approved to be added to the tax roll of the properties. 
An offer to purchase 2 empty lots was accepted. Due to the condition of the lots, the development requirement was 
waived. 
Cooltech Construction was reminded that the sidewalk in front of the building they are erecting must be replaced. 
At our September Meeting: 
New Councilor, Melissa Maddocks, elected by acclamation, swore her Oath of Office and was welcomed to Council. 
A delegate attended the meeting to discuss charges invoiced. 
Jennifer East was appointed as Animal Control Officer. Bylaws are to be drafted to amend the Animal Control Bylaw 
to accommodate her appointment. 
A letter was to be drafted to the Dundurn Rural Water Utility to the effect that following a four year water usage com-
parison study, the Council has determined that the Town no longer requires the minimum 80 gallons per minute allot-
ted and will request that this be reduced to 50 igpm effective Jan. 1/16. 
Councillor Townsend planned to attend a grant writing workshop offered in Dundurn. The CAO was approved to at-
tend a Municipal Financial and Yearend Accounting information workshop in Regina and a SUMAssure Educational 
Workshop covering Risk Assessment in Rosetown. 
A subdivision application was reviewed with recommendation for approval made and will proceed with zoning 
amendment. 
Utility arrears were discussed with users with 90 day arrears to have discontinued service. 
A letter was to be sent to the RM of Rosedale reminding that pursuant to The Hazardous Substances and Waste Dan-
gerous Goods Regulations, a permit must be obtained from the Ministry of Environment to place a diesel storage tank 
on property located within the Town limits with a copy of the permit deposited with the Town. 
The October regular meeting has been changed to October 13, 2015 due to Thanksgiving. 
The Council adopted a bylaw to name the road on the westernmost edge of the commercial development “West Grid 
Road”. Since that time, a new suggestion was brought to Council so this will be reviewed at the next regular meeting. 
A holiday day was approved for the CAO on September 18. 
Membership fees to the Saskatchewan Parks & Recreation Association were discussed and if it could be determined 
that membership would be a benefit to the Town, they be paid, otherwise defer the membership to the Hanley Seniors. 
Since the Council meeting, it has been deferred to the Hanley Seniors. 
Over the summer: 
A new transfer station building was moved out to its new home so the operator has a comfortable place to do his pa-
perwork during regular hours of operation. 
The Fire Hall project is finally taking off with the footings poured Oct. 1. The structural materials have been ordered 
so you should see them arrive soon. 
The Water System Assessment Draft Report was received and reviewed by the Town Water Operator and CAO. The 
review was then resubmitted to ECO Engineering and has been returned for a second review. Following the comple-
tion of this report, it will be submitted to our Environmental Project Officer for review and the Water Security Agency 
for final approval. This assessment is required every 5 years. 
Saskatoon Fire and Flood finally fixed the hole in the wall in the Town Office which was damaged during the crime 
incident. With that wall looking so good with a new paint job, the Clerk and CAO got busy and painted the remaining 
walls and trim. It has given the Town Office a fresh look! 
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For tickets call Cindy @ 544-2705 or Bekki @ 290-8269 
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